
E X T R A - C U R R I C U L A R  
R O U N D  U P

Welcome to our extra-curricular round-up for this term. This edition

showcases the wonderful opportunities that are on offer at Driffield School.

Our extra-curricular programme is designed to provide a wide range of

experiences that enrich character, community involvement and social

development and it has been great to see so many students involved!

A big thank you to all the staff who have been so generous with their time to

enable the extra-curricular activities to take place.



Tuesday 30th January (SHOW 1), Wednesday 31st January (SHOW 2),
Friday 2nd February (SHOW 4) 

CAST 1: Cameron Walker as Seymour, Erin Webster as Audrey, Thomas
Hudson as Orin, Ivy Rodgers as Crystal, Ruby Briggs as Ronette, Ella Dean as
Chiffon, Tabitha Dean as Mr Mushnik, Grace Kennedy as Audrey II (Voice),
Ethan Hogg as Audrey II (Operator) + FULL COMPANY 

Thursday 1th February (SHOW 3) and Saturday 3st February (SHOW 5) 

Cast 2: Cameron Walker as Seymour, Grace Taylor as Audrey, Johnny Claire
as Orin, Ivy Rodgers as Crystal, Ruby Briggs as Ronette, Ella Dean as Chiffon,
Tabitha Dean as Mr Mushnik, Grace Kennedy as Audrey II (Voice), Ethan
Hogg as Audrey II (Operator) + FULL COMPANY 

I am excited to inform you that Little Shop of Horrors tickets are now on sale. Tickets are £8
each and are available to purchase from ACE reception'. Unfortunately, there will be no
reserving of tickets; you will need to pay by cash or cheque on the day of purchase.
Cheques can be made payable to Driffield School. .  

We have double casted some of the lead parts this year. Below are the dates of the show
and a list of who will be performing: 

PERFORMING ARTS

TICKET INFORMATION

It’s also shaping up to be a terrific show and students have worked tremendously hard. I
would like to end by saying a huge thank you to all the staff who have supported the show
so far. 

Ady Colley (Head of Drama) 
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Woodwind Ensemble 

All woodwind players please
attend a group led by Mrs Walker
every Tuesday lunchtime in PA5. 

Please bring a packed lunch for
the rehearsal
12.35 - 1.15
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It has been a great term of music at Driffield School. Over twenty students have
signed up and auditioned to compete in the Christmas Concert Music Competition
on Monday 11th December for the chance to win two £30.00 Amazon Vouchers.
Over five days, students performed pieces of music from drum kits, piano,
trumpet, voice, to cello and more to win a place in the concert. It was a week of
great music and listening to a variety of pieces. 

There were over 40 students participating in the concert and this was a real
showcase of character and personal development through performance skills.
Every student involved should be really proud of themselves. This concert
featured Driffield School Big Ensemble, woodwind group, solos and duets and
Kings Mill School Signing Choir.

PERFORMING ARTS

THE AUTUMN TERM MUSIC COMPETITION
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S.T.E.A.M

On the 10th October the Year 11 students of
DT and Engineering were given the
opportunity to visit a STEM event at
Scarborough Spa. At the event there were
stalls from local businesses, the NHS and a
whole array of STEM linked educational
providers. The stalls offered students the
chance to have informative conversations
regarding careers and the providers’ links to
the subjects that the students are studying.
There were also lots of hands on practical
activities for the students to engage with. 

This trip was enjoyed by staff and students,
it was great to see students excited and
enthralled by the STEM subjects and see
them actively engaging with businesses and
education providers alike. The feedback
from the students was very positive and
they enjoyed their visit, it was a pleasure to
take them and a joy to see them being
proactive about the future and their chosen
pathways.

SCARBOROUGH STEM VISIT 



S.T.E.A.M



P.E

On Wednesday 11th October, Driffield School Year 8 rugby team travelled to Scarborough
RUFC to attend the Scarborough Rugby Festival. This was the team’s first outing as Year 8
students and they were thoroughly excited and proud at the prospect of representing their
school.

Throughout the day the team demonstrated excellent teamwork and great
communication, and also high levels of spirit and determination against some very strong
sides.

With excellent precision of passing and running from the backs, especially Oscar and Ash,
Driffield dominated some of the early games; whilst the strength and tenacity of the
forwards broke through some of the heavy tackles, which teams couldn’t deal with. Some
great crash balls from Oli G and Sam H, created some excellent openings which Driffield
took full advantage of, scoring over 16 tries in the first 3 games.

The Year 8 Rugby Team also welcomed some new players, notably Harrison, Logan and
Reuben. All three excelled with some great tackling and also some amazing tries.

Over the course of the festival, they played 8 games in total, and came second, beating 7
other teams in the process, which was a fantastic achievement.

Willis Wood Year 8

SCARBOROUGH RUGBY FESTIVAL

The Year 9 rugby team welcomed
a strong Wolfreton side to Driffield
School for their first game of the
season. 

Driffield defended admirably and
strong tackling from debutant
Harley Mitchell alongside Benji
Kidd held Wolfreton back for large
periods of the game. 

Ultimately Wolfreton‘s relentless
running and slick passing made
them worthy winners. 

Driffield showed great character by
working hard until the final whistle,
despite the result.

YEAR 9 RUGBY VS WOLFRETON



P.E

The U16 girls football team travelled to St Mary's College to compete in the first round of
the National Cup on Tuesday 10th October. The girls knew it would be a tough match but
were up for the challenge with many of the girls playing for local football teams they knew
that they had the skill set to challenge the strong St Mary's side.
St Mary's had a stronger start which put Driffield under pressure and unfortunately, St
Mary's were able to add a couple of quick goals. The Driffield girls composed themselves
and were trying hard to work the ball through the field up to the forwards. Unfortunately,
half time saw the scoreline finish at 5-0. 

U16s GIRLS FOOTBALL

After a half time team talk and a few adjustments of positions, Driffield were feeling
positive and were keen to get something from the game. Driffield were on top, finding
space and driving the ball into the St Mary's half, unfortunately, Driffield weren't rewarded
for their efforts when a couple of shots went narrowly wide. The final score stayed at 5-0,
therefore, Driffield showed amazing strength to continue to compete until the end and
improved massively in the second half.

An amazing start to the year and hopefully more matches to come for this talented group
of girls.



P.E

On Wednesday 25th October, we had the best day ever at The Tigers Trust Arena in Hull
taking part in a 5 a-side girls football tournament. 

The Year 9 girls did amazingly well with one match finishing 10-1, the girls were ecstatic as
they headed into the quarter final. The Quarter final was a closely fought match and ended
in a 2-2 draw, the match then went to a golden goal. Driffield were determined and it was
Isla Murr who scored the golden goal, taking the girls into the semi-final. Unfortunately, they
didn't progress further and ended the day in 3rd place.

The whole day was an amazing experience, and we learnt a lot of new skills. When we were
playing, everyone on the balconies were so supportive and cheered us on. 

By Charlotte Rogers, Cherry Willis and Tia Lee - all Year 8 students.

TIGERS TRUST FOOTBALL TOURNAMENT FOR Y7 AND Y8

On Wednesday 8th November, Market
Weighton School kindly hosted a Year 7 and
Year 8 girls 5 a-side football tournament with
local secondary schools. Driffield School
competed against Longcroft, South
Holderness, Headlands, Goole, Cottingham
and Market Weighton. 

The girls were a credit to the school, showing
great attitude and sportsmanship as well as
playing some good football.

It was an enjoyable learning experience for
the girls, and they are looking forward to their
next fixture.

The Year 8 girls improved throughout the day.
We felt the matches went really well and
were so proud because it was the Year 8's
first matches. Lucy Oakes scoring 4 goals and
Angel Quinn scoring 1 goal. They had an
extremely talented goalkeeper, Charlotte
Coverdale, who made some excellent saves
throughout the day. Unfortunately, they didn't
get as far as they wanted and ended up in 5th
place. Even though we didn't do as well as
we hoped, I'm still happy as we made it to the
quarter finals because some of the teams
were really hard to beat. Everyone there did
very well and I'm so proud of everyone. 



P.E

Hornsea School won 12-6. Hornsea
chose Bella Bougen for the player of
the match because they thought she
played very well.  

Driffield played with a team of
twelve, which meant we had five
subs. Although we didn't win, we
definitely enjoyed the match and are
working on how we can improve for
next time.  

NETBALL

With a team of seven, the Year 8 girls
travelled to Bridlington School for their first
netball tournament of the year. 

The first match was against Bridlington
School, with both teams trying very hard
but unfortunately Driffield lost 10-2 .

After a team talk and a few positions
changed it was time for our second match
against Hornsea School. Both teams
worked extremely hard, showing great
improvement, but unfortunately Driffield
School lost 3-0.

The Year 8 player of the tournament
chosen by Bridlington School was Ava
Linskill. Well done girls, we all tried our
best and did extremely well.

By Charlotte Rogers, Y8

We are always looking forward to any fixtures and tournaments the future has for us and to
always support Driffield School. The main thing is, we all tried our hardest. 
 
Report by Lydia Mullender, Y7 



P.E

Year 7 girls travelled to Bridlington School on Thursday 19th October to take part in a
Netball tournament against Hornsea and Bridlington. 

We went with a good mindset, knowing this could be a tough competition. We have
played both Hornsea and Bridlington School before, so we knew their tactics. 

We played against Bridlington first, which was a good match, achieving an amazing win of
8-1. Next, we played against Hornsea, we knew they were a good team, but we forgot that
and tried our best and were a little disappointed with the score because we lost 4-1.

After a short break, we were soon back on the court to play Bridlington for the second time
and came away with a 4-1 win. We then played Hornsea again, we made a couple of
changes and tried our best but lost 2-1. 

Bella Bougen was awarded player of the match by Bridlington School. 
Sophie Roberts was awarded player of the match by Hornsea School.

We all enjoyed the games and are proud of how we played.

By Sophie Roberts, Y7

NETBALL
Driffield School welcomed Bridlington
School on Tuesday 17th October for a
mixed Year 7 & 8 netball match. We
were all excited for the game
because we tried our best to improve.

Driffield and Bridlington played a
close fought game and the final score
ended in an 8-8 draw.

Year 8, Ava Linskill was awarded
player of the match by Bridlington.

We are looking forward to more
fixtures in the future.

By Sophie Roberts, Y7



P.E

A busy week for Driffield school's netball teams. This week saw a Year 7 team and a mixed
Year 9 & 10 team travel to Bridlington for a local friendly on Tuesday 21st November.

Driffield were confident with an experienced Year 7 team all of whom attend the weekly
netball club and who were excited to play against their local rivals for the third time this
year. Driffield started the stronger of the two sides and with hard work, excellent team spirit
and determination were rewarded for their efforts with a 7-3 win.

Player of the match was awarded to Amelie Hook for some excellent interceptions, playing
GK.

The Year 9 & 10 team, who are also regulars at the netball club started to put their skills into
practice as they worked the ball through the thirds. They found Bridlington to be a very well
drilled side, but worked hard throughout and showed great perseverance with many
improvements on show during the game and they were rewarded with some good goals.

Player of the match was awarded to Lucy Roberts for her skill and athleticism, playing
Centre.

Later in the week, Driffield welcomed Woldgate School for another netball friendly on
Thursday 23rd November. It was great to see a total of 25 girls involved in the fixtures from
across Years 7-10 with some looking forward to playing their first competitive match. It was
another really positive experience for all the girls who performed really well and continue to
improve with every match.

Player of the match was award to Poppy Smith for displaying excellent skill in both GA and
GD.

Mrs. Burkinshaw said, "It was a busy week for our netball superstars! It was great to see
them enjoying being part of a team and competing against other schools".

NETBALL
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Driffield travelled across the Humber Bridge to Waltham Toll Bar, Grimsby to take on the
Year 7s in the third round of the national cup. Conditions were very difficult with a strong
wind blowing straight down the pitch. Toll Bar attacked with the wind at their backs in the
first half and they proved to be a strong and confident team on the ball whose pace and
trickery caused problems in the Driffield defence. Good passing moves and an excellent
use of space saw them take a three nil halftime lead and this could have been far more if
not for the good work of Cole in the Driffield goal. 

In the second half, Driffield had the wind advantage and this made a tremendous difference
as they attacked with pace and played on the last defender to create a number of
opportunities. The opposing goalkeeper, however, proved to be a very mature player who
read the game well and was able to sweep up many of the through balls. Driffield scored a
penalty through Burkinshaw with 15 minutes to go and they could have scored at least two
more before the final whistle. Toll Bar held firm and it is they who progress to the next
round. A long journey for the girls who thoroughly enjoyed the experience and look forward
to the East Riding five-a-side Championships next week.

NETBALL
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On Thursday 7th December, Driffield School travelled to Hollywood Bowl in Hull to take
part in the Panathlon Ten Pin Bowling Competition against other East Riding Schools.

All the students played one game of bowls each and their individual scores collated. 

The boys' team came third, winning them the bronze medal and both Rebecca Ward and
Austin Woodcock achieved over 100 points each to win them an additional 'In the 100 Club'
medal.

There were lots of smiles and encouragement throughout the afternoon making it a
thoroughly enjoyable competition.

PANATHLON
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On Tuesday 5th December, Year 7 and Year 8 boys and girls competed in the East Riding
Schools Sportshall Athletics Competition which was held at Longcroft School.

Driffield School had a very successful evening with the Year 7 boys winning their group and
the Year 7 girls coming third. Year 8 girls and boys came 5th and 6th place respectively in a
close competition with less than 5 points separating 3rd to 6th place.

All of the students took part in a range of track and field events throughout the evening
against five other East Riding Schools. They worked hard within their teams and gave 100%
effort in every event that they took part in. There was a great team spirit with all of the
students encouraging the other athletes to do well.

Some individual success came from Niamh Reynolds and Poppy Smith achieving 1st and
2nd respectively in the 2 lap race, Ellie Davison coming 2nd in her 4 lap race, Olivia Ogden
and Niamh coming 2nd in the 8 lap Paarlauf and finally Maisie Haste, Poppy Smith, Lily
Hainsworth and Olivia Ogden coming 2nd in the 4 x 2 lap relay.

More individual success from the Year 8 girls team saw Isla Hartley coming 3rd in her 4 lap
race, Evie Hopper and Akhisia Gosling coming 2nd in the 8 lap Paarlauf and Jasmine Barlow,
Isla Hartley, Evie Hopper and Akhisia Gosling coming 4th in the 4 x 2 lap relay.

It was a fantastic event which the students enjoyed.

ATHLETICS
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DRIFFIELD’S ON FIRE

YOUR DEFENCE IS TERRIFIED!



STAFF SPOTLIGHT

Role: Head of Business

Favourite sport: Rugby League 
  
Team: Hull Fc 
  
Inspirational person: Russell Cook – Currently running length of Africa 
  
Most famous sports person I’ve met: Ricky Ponting - Australian cricketer
  
Sports I like to watch: Football, cricket, rugby league and darts 
  
My greatest sporting Achievement – Trials for Yorkshire Rugby Union
  
Sports I take part in: I like to run and hike 
  
My sporting Heroes: Jason Smith, Gareth Ellis & Kevin Sinfield 
  
Greatest Sporting moment:  2016 challenge cup final at Wembley 

MR SOAR
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JOIN YOUR LOCAL CLUB

IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO PROMOTE A LOCAL
CLUB IN SCHOOL, PLEASE GET IN TOUCH
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